Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes
Tuesday, May 7, 2024

The Huntingdon Borough Public Safety Committee meeting was held in the Borough Conference Room, 530 Washington Street, Huntingdon, PA  16652.
The guest present were Jennifer Clark, Joseph Thompson, Linda DeArmitt, Renee Lloyd, Kayla Shore, Jidah Lloyd, Micah Lloyd, Hanna Lloyd, Mackenzie Kuncher, Lee Allison, Lashae Allison, James Grissinger and Tim Furlong.
Members present were President James Bair, Vice-President David Fortson, Councilman Robert Jackson, Councilwoman DeeDee Brown, Councilman Terry Green, Councilwoman Jennifer Powell, Mayor Thomas Yoder, Chief of Police Charles Streightiff, Code Enforcement Officer James Morris, Borough Manager Chris Stevens, and Borough Secretary Richard King.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called the Public Safety Committee meeting to order at 4:00 PM.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown read an award that Chief Charles Streightiff had received.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown recognized the guest present and asked for their comments.
Mackenzie Kuncher of 14th & Mifflin Street said she was there to say that she wanted to see the ordinance on having chickens be updated on the cages etc.
Renee Lloyd of 2410 Brumbaugh said she was there about chickens and said that her children are on their phone’s regular. Renee said she wants to have her children do their own gardening and to raise chickens.
Hanna Lloyd said she is a Jr. in high school and said she wants more opportunities to learn more skills and have chickens.
Code Enforcement Officer James Morris read the ordinance on chickens.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Code Enforcement Officers report.
James Morris said that everyone had received his report and had nothing else to report.
President James Bair asked James Morris about the new business and other items.
James Morris then talked about Tastes of Home (627 Washington Street), Abby Church (515 6th Street), Amtrak ADA upgrade project, 620 Moore Street, 907 Mifflin Street, 1229 Warm Springs Avenue, 1020 Mifflin Street, 810 14th Street, 413 Church Street, and 1514 Moore Street.
There was a discussion on the 1514 Moore Street property.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown said to James Morris to bring to the next committee meeting, the chicken ordinance.
James Morris said he will need to adjust to the setbacks.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Chief of Police report.
Chief Streightiff then went over his report with the committee.
Chief Streightiff said the Local Law Enforcement Grant is ongoing.
Chief Streightiff said he has no activity to report on the ACT 120 grant.
Chief Streightiff said we did not receive the PCCD HPD SRO Grant. Chief said that he will be summitting the SRO Contract to HASD.
Chief Streightiff said the PTS Grant is ongoing with enforcement.
Chief Streightiff reported on the H.E.A.R.T. – training IU 8, 10 & 11 District School Safety and Security Directors, and PA Child Abuse Symposium 2024 as the Keynote speaker.
Chief Streightiff reported on the Collaboration with Dr. Kristen Hennesey – Forum on Pas Children in Harrisburg, and Collegium at Duquesne.
Chief Streightiff said the National Police Week is May 10-16, 2024, with a Huntingdon event on May 14th.
Chief Streightiff spoke on the T2 Systems and Handheld Parking Ticket units.
Chief Streightiff reported that he was notified by a resident at 404 2nd Street to have a Handicap Parking Space. Chief said that PennDOT had sent an email stating Borough needed to approve.
There was a discussion on the Handicap Parking Spaces.
Chief Streightiff spoke on the M.H. Defforest Memorial Scholarship and said we usually have 1 from HAHS but we have 2 students that was chosen this year and will receive $500 each.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the mayor’s report.
Thomas Yoder said that we need to make a decision on the parking meters, that ¾ of them are not working.
A discussion was held on this, and it was mentioned to take them off, and go all ParkMobile where we would need to purchase the KIOSK’s for each block.
It was mentioned to advertise that we will be going ParkMobile in all areas and give the residents time.
It was mentioned to think about this till the next committee meetings, then decide.
It was mentioned that there will be cellular data fees and they need to set up their ParkMobile Account.
Thomas Yoder said they can park in the Mifflin Street parking lot, 7th, and 6th Street parking lot if they can’t use the ParkMobile.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the Borough Manager’s report.
Chris Stevens said he had nothing to report on.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on the fire companies report.
Tim Furlong then went over his report with the committee.
Tim Furlong said there were 42 incidents in April, where there were 4 water rescues from the storm that flooded our area.
Tim Furlong said the expenses this month amounted to $120,379.12.
Tim Furlong then spoke on the April events they held, and upcoming events.
Tim Furlong said that the fire company would like to have training on solar panels, ION Training and charging stations.
Tim Furlong thanked Borough Council for donating Unit 31 to them. Tim said Meck’s is painting the car and WCS is working on decals.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on old business.
There was nothing reported under old business.
Chairwoman DeeDee Brown called on new business.
There was nothing reported under new business.
Executive Session was not called for.
After no further business, the Public Safety Committee meeting was adjourned at 5:22 PM.
Minutes submitted by,



Richard S. King
Borough Secretary
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